
Hello, 
 
I want to give my testimonial about my experience with filing my unemployment claim. 
 
I have yet to receive any of my unemployment claim checks. I filed back in 03/2020 when my employer 
was forced to lay off all employees due to the Covid-19 state mandated order from our Governor. I filed 
each week and continued to apply till I was called back to work in July of 2020. My hours are reduced 
but I am working. Before Covid-19 I was working 40 hours a week. 
 
I have sent in multiple written, fax and electronic claims. None have been processed. I have attempted 
to call and speak with a representative about my claim and have never been able to get through. Even if 
I do get through, I am on hold for several hours then the call is dropped. 
 
I have been unable to pay my rent, school loans and other bills. I did not qualify for unemployment as it 
stood for regular claims and only qualified with the Covid-19 bill. Still, even though I do qualify, nothing 
has been processed and no call has been made to me. I am owed over $2000 in unemployment funds 
and am not sure if I will ever receive it due to the gross mishandling of the unemployment claims in 
Oregon. 
 
Nicholas R Tabor 


